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 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

2018 School Leaders 

I am constantly amazed at the ability of our 

students in public speaking.  The quality of the 

Leaders’ speeches was outstanding. It was a 

pleasure to announce our Leaders this week 

and I have no doubt they will be great role 

models and inspirational leaders.  

   Congratulations Mikayley F, Jade S, Ella H, Hamish M, Billy D-H, Tahmana R, Kynan H, Thomas Y, Charlie L and  Billy D.  

Diamond Award W inners 

Congratulations to Elayna H, Samantha C and Rishika S who are our first group of 

students to receive their Diamond Award this year.  This is such an exciting award to 

win.  All Diamond Awards will be presented to students at our Friday morning line up 

assembly.  It is wonderful to note so many children demonstrating RESPECT, 

RESPONSIBILY and PERSONAL BEST.  

A huge thank you to Kariong Caltex Service Station and Melissa Marshall for 

sponsoring our Diamond Awards.   

Carols by Sunset 

The Community Carols Night will be held on the school oval on Friday 8 December.  There will be a fair from 

5pm – 7pm.  Our school dance groups and choir will be performing at 7.15pm.  The Carols will start at 7.30pm.  

Families who attend are asked to give a gold coin donation.  This money is donated back to the school.  

STAR 104.5 

Rabbit and Julie Goodwin from STAR 104.5 will be broadcasting live at our school on Thursday 30 November 

from 6am – 9am. The canteen will be providing a special breakfast for children from 7.30am.  Notes were 

sent home this week with the cost and food selection available on the day.  This should be a fun-filled morning.  

Children and their families will be able to come to school early this day.  Please do not come before 7.30am, 

as there is no teacher supervision until this time.  

Toy Fundraiser 

Casey’s Toy Warehouse is having a VIP Fundraiser Shopping Night at their Karalta Road Erina store next 

Thursday night, 30 November from 6pm – 8pm. Parents and friends of the school are all welcome so come 

along and enjoy champagne and nibbles while taking advantage of great specials and spot sales. 20% of all 
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Uniform Shop 
Monday: 2:30pm – 3pm  
Wednesday: 8:30am – 9:30am 

 

Make a 
Payment 

 

SECURITY 
HOTLINE  

1300 880 021 

Canteen Online Order 

www.flexischools.com.au 

 

Phone: 4340 1885  
 

email: kariong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

www.kariong-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.kariong-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.kariong-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:kariong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

Page 2 

  

 

Issue 38 – Term 4 Week 7 

purchases on the night will be given to our school as a gift voucher, so the more you spend the more the 

school will receive!  

Class organisation for 2018 

The placing of children into their new classes each year is a very complex process.  We strive to ensure we 

have well-balanced classes.  The following factors are considered: gender, academic ability, language needs, 

medical needs, cultural background, behavioural needs and the class structure (composite or straight).  

When this has occurred, we then try to ensure that each child has at least one friend in their new class.  

Children will be asked to nominate a number of children from their grade who they would like to be placed 

with next year. The school will then undertake to place each student with at least one of these children. This 

does not mean they will be placed with their best or closest friends or with their group of friends. In fact, often 

this is not appropriate.   

Thank you to parents who have notified the school office that their child/ren WILL NOT be returning to our 

school in 2018 (we do not need notification for our Year 6 students who are going to High School).  This has 

greatly helped in our planning.  

If you are having an extended holiday and your child will return in 2018 but not in the first two weeks of the 

school year, we need this information in writing as well.  This helps the school let the Department know the 

exact number of students who will be at our school in 2018, to ensure we make the correct number of classes 

(we cannot count students in our numbers who are on holidays without written notice from parents indicating 

their return).  

Although we discuss many options and develop many plans, class organisation cannot be finalised until we 

know exact enrolment numbers at the beginning of the 2018 school year. Children who will be in Years 1- 6 

will remain in their 2017 class for the first few days of school next year until numbers have been finalised.  

Once numbers are confirmed, classes will be formed.   We will endeavour to form classes as quickly as 

possible.  

Presentation Ceremonies 

Our annual Presentation Ceremonies will be held this term in our School Hall on Thursday 7 December for 

students in K-2 and on Tuesday 12 December for students in Years 3-6. This is an opportunity to acknowledge 

the vast and varied achievements of our many students throughout this year. All parents and caregivers of 

students in Kinder, Year One and Year Two are invited to join us on your child’s Presentation Day. Due to 

the lack of available space in the Hall attendance at the Stage 2 and 3 Presentation Ceremonies is by 

invitation only. It is an expectation that full summer school uniform is to be worn by all students. 
 

Thursday 7  

December 

 

Kindergarten 

 

  9.15am 

 

Tuesday 12 December 

 

 

Years 5 & 6 

 

    9.15am 

 

Thursday 7  

December 

 

    Year 1 

 

 10.15am 

 

Tuesday 12 December 

  

 Years 3 & 4 

 

   11.45am 

 

Thursday   

December 

 

    Year 2 

 

  12.15pm 

   

 

The last day of school for students is Friday 15 December.  School resumes in 2018 for all Year 1-6 

students on Tuesday 31 January 2018.  Kindergarten students start on Monday 5 February 2018. 

Vicki Redrup 
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PBL Update – Bottom Playground and Oval 
  

 
 

 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to the 290 Kariong Public School students 

who have successfully completed the 2017 Premier’s 

Reading Challenge. These students will be presented with 

their certificates during their weekly Stage assemblies. 

Nine of our students received special recognition, obtaining 

Gold awards for 3 years’ participation and Platinum awards 

for 7 years’ participation.  

Well done to all of our students who completed the Premier’s 

Reading Challenge this year.  

Mrs McGann  

 

Year 6 Students’ Autographs 

As Year 6 approach their final few weeks in primary school, it is important to remind the students that if they 

wish to collect signatures we ask that they use a soft toy, book or an additional piece of clothing, that has 

been brought from home and has been given approval to be signed, by the parent or caregiver.  

Students must not sign clothing worn by themselves or another person. 

Jack T. 2C and Samantha C. 5D 
were our canteen winners this week. 

 
 Well done for your great manners.  

This week, students are focusing 
on how to show Respect, 
Responsibility and Personal 
Best on the Oval and the Bottom 
Playground. 
  
In class, students are sharing 
ideas about how to play fairly and 
include others in their games. 
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New Sports Equipment 

We have recently purchased new sporting equipment for the children to use 

during recess and lunch from REBEL (previously AMART) West Gosford.  

A very big thank you to those people who have purchased sporting products from 

this store and mentioned Kariong Public School as by doing this, you have given 

our school vouchers to spend on sporting equipment.  

We are planning to make up kits for each class containing a variety of equipment 

that the children enjoy playing with.  

If you do purchase sports products from either the REBEL West Gosford or Erina stores, please remember 

to mention Kariong Public School, as it will continue to go towards sporting equipment for the school. 

Thank you 

Mrs Berge 

 

School library books search update  

Thank you to all the families who searched far and wide and found missing library books. 

What a successful process. May we ask that all families continue to look for books with a 

Kariong barcode on the back cover.  

Mrs Taylor 

 

Extra Curricula Photos  

A reminder to direct payments for Extra Curricula Photos to MSP Photography and not through the school.  

Please go online to www.msp.com.au and click on Online Orders or phone 4966 8292 to pay with cash or 

make a credit card payment. Please ensure all orders are placed by 1 December. 

 

 

                            

                                

Thursday 30 November 2017 
 

On behalf of the students and staff of Kariong Public School, we would like to invite you to our 
Supporters of Kariong Public School Morning Tea. No RSVP required  

Please come and join us in the library  

11 am to 11:30 am 

 

Kariong Public School P&C Association 
Meetings are held every 3rd Monday of the month  

in the school terms. 
Parents and community members welcome to attend. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.msp.com.au/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi0n626vtPXAhWI2LwKHUyWDTAQjRwIBw&url=http://clipart-library.com/picture-of-book.html&psig=AOvVaw3O3J_7kAV3qnTYCjy8RLRR&ust=1511484886606740
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Awards 

 

Principals Gold Book 

Jai B Malakyi M Claire W Hannah F 

      

Merit Award Winners 

Levi C Owen G Annette E Riley G Daniel R Taj M 

Aidan S Izaiah M Ella Y Jasmine S Tyler Y Grace N 

Tiago S Skye S Joshua H Isabelle W Jayden C Sofia D 

Braxton V Juliette M Marshall D Cate M Lily H Chayse S 

Dannielle A Imogen H     

      

PBL Silver Certificates Nathan M Izaiah M Holly L 

      

PBL Gold Certificates 

Darcy K Jacob G Harrison K Rabi S Layla H Isabella C 

Jorja E Cate M Emily V Madilyn W Angus B Emma D 

Summer T Piper H Georgia O Isaac P Jack E Dev K 

Dean R Billie V Davinya A Indi H Juliet A Xavier W 

Lily D Laila F Kyle R Ashleigh B Sofie G Michael H 

Sequoia S Amelia P Cody H Kynan H Charles L Claire W 

Charli L Amelie S Zane W Noah C   

 

 

PBL DIAMOND CERTIFICATES 

Samantha C Elayna H Rishika S 

2017 Diary Dates 

Wednesday 29 November Year 3 Rumbalara Excursion 

Thursday 30 November Star 104.5 Live Broadcast from KPS 6am – 9am 

Thursday 30 November Supporters of KPS Thankyou Morning Tea  11am - 11.30am in the Library 

Thursday 30 November Casey Toys VIP Parents and Friends Fundraiser 6 – 8pm Karalta Rd Erina 

Tuesday 5 December High School Orientation Day 

Thursday 7 December Kinder Presentation – 9.15am in the School Hall 

Thursday 7 December Year 1 Presentation – 10.15am in the School Hall 

Thursday 7 December Year 2 Presentation – 12.15pm in the School Hall 

Friday 8 December Christmas Carols Evening 

Tuesday 12 December Stage 3 Presentation – 9.15am in the School Hall 

Tuesday 12 December Stage 2 Presentation – 11.45am in the School Hall 

Wednesday 13 December Year 6 Farewell – 6pm in the School Hall 

Friday 15 December Year 6 Graduation and Walk of Fame 

Friday 15 December End of Term for students 

Tuesday 30 January 2018 First day of school for students in Years 1 - 6 

Monday 5 February 2018 First day of school for Kindergarten 2018 students 
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